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Racine Family YMCA

January 9, 2019 updated

Mayor Cory Mason and Racine Common Council
City of Racine

730 Washington Avenue

Racine, W! 53403

Dear Mayor Mason and Common Council,

The 41st anniversary of the Lighthouse Run is scheduled for Saturday, June 15, 2019 starting at 7:45 AM on Main
Street in Racine. We request the City’s support of the race and post race activities, which were held on Monument
Square and Sam Johnson Parkway this past year.

In previous years, the City and departments helped make the race a huge success. We require the cooperation of
Public Works, Police, Fire, Transit and others. The route has changes from previous years.

Street Requirements::

Main Street from State Street to Sixth Street

Main Street from State Street to 3 Mile Road (west side two traffic lanes will remain open for two-way traffic).

Dodge Street from Main Street to Michigan Blvd.

Michigan Blvd from Dodge Street to Reichert Street

Reichert Street from Michigan Blvd. to it's end at the harbor (where the runners will then proceed on the Lake
Michigan Pathway

Barker Street intersection at Barker and Michigan Blvd (2 Mile turn walkers will use the sidewalk but traffic will need
to be stopped to cross Michigan Blvd.)

Wolff Street from Michigan Bivd. to North Main Street.

The finish line will again be on Main Street and we have requested the use of Monument Square and Sam Johnson
Parkway from Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services. As an overview — we will have amplified music on Sam
Johnson Causeway from 9am until 11:30am (this time also includes the awards ceremony). We will have amplified
announcements on Monument Square placed at 5" and Main from 7am until 10:30am — these announcements will be
runner information and incoming runners. We will be serving beer to the participants from approximately 9am until
11:30am at the top of Sam Johnson Causeway.

Please refer this communication to all appropriate committees for action and inform me of these meeting dates. If you
have any questions about the Lighthouse Run, please feel free to contact Nette Marks at 262-989-9692. Thank you
for your support.

Sincerely,

Jeff Collen

CEO

Racine Family YMCA
725 Lake Avenue
Racine, Wl 53403
jeollen@ymcaracine.org



